
M I S S I O N S T A T E M E N T  

Saint Bernard’s is a Roman Catholic parish providing vital services to the diverse North End community of St. Paul. As 

we extend the hand of welcome to all, our mission is to learn, love, and live the challenging Word of Jesus Christ, 

offering parishioners and neighbors direction and support at every phase of their faith journey. 

One block west of Rice Street on Geranium Avenue 

1160 WOODBRIDGE STREET • SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA 55117 

SAINT BERNARD 
CHURCH OF  

28TH  SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME OCTOBER 11, 2015 

 

 

Parish Staff 

Parochial Administrator 
Reverend Ivan Sant 

Associate Priest 
Reverend Joseph Kureh 

 
Parish Administrator    Karen Cronin 
Administrative Assistant    Carol Mike  
Business Assistant    Cindy Paslawski 
Faith Formation Director       J. David Neira 
Refugee Liaison            Hsawreh Sharpoehtay  
Refugee Liaison Assistant    Julia Marksue 
Music Director                      Sid Smaka 
 
 

Parish Office 

Phone: (651) 488-6733 
Fax:     (651) 489-9203 

Website: www.stbernardstpaul.org 
Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

 
 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday at 4:00 pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Weekday 
Monday-Saturday - Mass at 8:30 am 

 
*Rosary one half hour before daily Mass. 
*Morning Prayer fifteen minutes before Mass. 

 

Confessions 

Mondays after the 8:30 am Mass 
Saturdays 3:30 and after the 4:00 pm Mass 
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Mass Intentions  
 
Saturday     • October 10  
4:00 pm   † Laurence P. Connolly, Sr. 
 
Sunday      • October 11 
8:00 am    † Loretta Smith  
10:30 am  St. Bernard’s Parish     
 
Monday     • October 12 
8:30 am     † Dennis Troye 
 
Tuesday     •  October 13 
8:30 am     † Lillian Schommer 
 
Wednesday   • October 14 
8:30 am    † Caroline Kline 
 
Thursday      • October 15 
8:30 am     † Lorenzo Hernandaz 
 
Friday         • October 16 
8:30 am    † Robert Kujawa  
 
Saturday     • October 17  
8:30 am   † Gloria Andert 
4:00 pm   † Carrie Hafner 
 
Sunday      • October 18 
8:00 am     St. Bernard’s Parish     
10:30 am   Curt Perfect 

STEWARDSHIP  
CORNER 

Readings for the Week of October 11, 2015 

Sunday:  Wis 7:7-11/Heb 4:12-13/Mk 10:17-30  

Monday:  Rom 1:1-7/Lk 11:29-32 

Tuesday:  Rom 1:16-25/Lk 11:37-41 

Wednesday:  Rom 2:1-11/Lk 11:42-46 

Thursday:  Rom 3:21-30/Lk 11:47-54 

Friday:   Rom 4:1-8/Lk 12:1-7 

Saturday:  Rom 4:13, 16-18/Lk 12:8-12 

Next Sunday:  Is 53:10-11/Heb 4:14-16/Mk 10:35-45  

 

 

FROM FR. IVAN’S DESK 

Weekly Collection 
   Actual       Budget 
Weekly-Sunday 10-4: 
Envelope Income $4,304          $4,750 
Plate        289              435 
Gas/Lights       166               159 
Campus Repair         70                69 
 
Year to Date: 
Envelope  Income         $57,710        $66,500 
Plate                               5,542           6,090 
Gas/Lights                       2,123           2,223 
Campus Repair                 1,079              968 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
During this past week, we received 
the good news that Fr. Joseph is back 
with us! He will be a great help for me 
that we can pray and work together. 
It is also great news for our parish to 
have two priests; today however, it is not always 
possible with lack of vocations. So, we all have to be 
grateful to the Lord to provide workers for the harvest.  
Of course Fr. Joseph will be a great help for our 
Karenni Community who are here to enrich our 
parish.  
 
Also I have news that a young man form New Jersey is 
coming to be with us to accompany me in my ministry 
as part of his mission. His name is Dominic Barbosa; he 
will be arriving this coming Thursday. He is part of the 
Neo-Catechumenal Way from the parish of Holy 
Cross in Harrison, New Jersey. 
 
I want to thank all those who were staying in the 
rectory who, with the help of Hsawreh and Julia, they 
found better living places. I want to renovate the 
rectory for the purpose to be our living place as it is 
meant to be. Hopefully with all the work that has to 
be done I can move in with Fr. Joseph and Dominic by 
the end of this year. For me to have a fraternal 
community is very important so we can share time 
together in prayer, working, meals and also other free 
time.  
 
Another point I want to mention is the altar servers. 
This Sunday I will be going to talk to our 4th and 5th 
graders of our Faith Formation Program, promoting 
that they can join our altar servers group. Also I want 
to encourage all the parents to send their children to 
do this service in our parish. So those who are 
interested I will have a paper in the sacristy to register 
your children to be altar servers or you can talk to me.  
 
Have a blessed Sunday.  
 
Fr. Ivan Sant 
FrIvanSant@churchofstbernard-stp.org 
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WELCOME BACK, FR. JOSEPH!!!  
 
 As I am writing this on Wednesday, we are 
anticipating Fr. Joseph’s arrival back in St. Paul on 
Thursday, October 8.  There has been so much going 
on around St. Bernard’s since he left in mid-May.  He 
will be surprised!  Be sure to give him a warm 
welcome!  Thank you for all of your prayers for  
Fr. Joseph. 
 
On Monday, a dumpster will arrive at the rectory.  We 
will be starting the renovating of the rectory so that 
Fr. Ivan can move in sometime in December or 
January.   We plan to  sand  and re-seal the wood 
floors, paint, replace the kitchen flooring, replace some 
carpet and do some general cleaning once all the work 
is done.  Ron and Jenaro will work on the floors.  We 
have parishioners, who are members of the Neo-
Catechumenal Way, who have volunteered to help 
with the painting.  If you would like to volunteer, 
please contact me and I will work with you on how 
you can help. 
 
We are working on the June 30 financial report to the 
parish.  The finance council will be meeting on 
October 20.  At that time, we plan to present the 
report and get approval for its distribution to 
parishioners. 
 
Keep praying for our faith formation programs!  We 
have a great number of children which is such a 
blessing to our parish.  Pray for the catechists that 
they may bring Christ to all of their students.  The first 
week of the RCIA program also went well.  There 
were 5 young adults and 4 adults that came the first 
week to start the process of becoming Catholics.  Pray 
for their discernment and for our welcome to them as 
they explore the richness of the Catholic faith. 
 
Have a joy filled week! 
Karen Cronin 

 

 

Please remember in prayer the family of Jerry 
Lokowich who was buried from our parish this past 
week.  Eternal rest grant unto him, O’ Lord, and let 
perpetual light shine upon him. May he and all the 
souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen 

PARISH NOTES  ==FROM THE PARISH ADMINISTRATOR’S OFFICE== 

 
 
 
 

New envelopes and updates 
Our envelope company will be updating our mailing 
list in the next few weeks.  If you have changed your 
address or phone number and have not informed the 
parish office, we ask you to please do that now.  If you 
have a family member that is also a St. Bernard 
parishioner,  who has moved to an assisted living 
situation, or not able to update for themselves, please 
let us know that too.  Again, we need your information 
ASAP.  Please call the parish office at 651-488-6733 or  
e-mail Cindy at cpaslawski@churchofstbernard-
stp.org  or Carol at cmike@churchofstbernard-stp.org 
Thank you for your cooperation, as this helps us to 

serve you better. 

 
All The Church For All The Worldð 
World Mission Sunday, October 18, 2015 
World Mission Sunday is celebrated in every parish, 
school and religious organization in the world on this 
day. Collections are used by the Society for the 
Propagation of the Faith to support and nourish young 
and developing mission dioceses worldwide, like the 
Diocese of Madeville, Jamaica and the parish of 
Maggotty. They receive support to enhance education 
for children in these very poor areas with 
unemployment that nears 70%. Education is an 
opportunity to overcome poverty in a dignified way 
and learn about the values of Church. It is truly “All 
the Church for All the World.” Please give as you are 
able on October 18. 
 

Monthly  SVdP òFree Storeó Assistance Needed: 
St.. Bernard's SVdP  "Free Store" will be this Sunday, 
Oct. 11, from 11:30 to 12:00 in the gym.  Please 
communicate the word to those who might need these 
services.  The "Free Store" is growing into a bigger 
event each month, therefore more and more help is 
needed in getting things set up, etc.   So on that day 
(arrive around 10 AM in the gym) any and all help will 
be greatly appreciated.  Thank you for your continuing 
support! 
 

 

mailto:cpaslawski@churchofstbernard-stp.org
mailto:cpaslawski@churchofstbernard-stp.org
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Sacraments 

Call the Parish Office to make arrangements 
(651) 488-6733 

 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament is to be celebrated when a person is suffering 
from a prolonged illness or when a person’s condition becomes 
serious. 
 
 
Communion for the Sick & Homebound 
Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements.  
 
 
Baptism of Infants 
It is recommended that parents who wish to present their child for 
Baptism make arrangements several months before the due date, as 
the Church asks that children be baptized within a few weeks after 
birth. Parents should contact the Parish Office to meet with a priest 
and register for classes. 
 
 
Baptism of Older Children & RCIA 
To become a full member of the Roman Catholic Church, contact 
the Parish Office. 
 
 
Marriage Preparation 
Couples anticipating Christian Marriage need to contact the  
Parish Office at least six months prior to the wedding date they 
desire.  After a pre-nuptial interview with a priest, a specific 
date will be set. Marriage preparation classes are required. 
 

Ministries 
 

Prayer Lineééé..Shirley (651) 488-6330  
                             or Judy (651) 224-2966 

 
Liturgy 
Parishioners are encouraged to offer to be readers and altar 
servers at Mass. Some parishioners will be invited by the pastor 
to become Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. 
 
 
Music Office ................................... Sid Smaka (651) 488-6733 
 
 

Faith Formation 

Faith Formationééé...é(651) 488-6733 
 
Classes for students, pre-school through high school, are held most 
Sundays during the school year. Children in 4th grade and up 
attend classes from noon to 1 p.m.  (On SVdP Free Store 
Sundays, the 2nd Sunday of every month, these classes will start 
late but still end at 1 p.m.)  For younger children we have two 
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (Atrium) program levels: 
children who are 4 years old through kindergarten meet in Level I 
Atrium from 10:15 a.m. until 11:45 a.m.  1st through 3rd grade 
children meet in Level II Atrium from noon until 1:30 p.m.  
 
 Adult Bible Study meets in the parish center between the Masses 
on most Sundays during the school year, repeating twice a month 
on Thursday nights, 6:30-8:30 p.m.  Check the class schedule or 
the monthly calendar for details.  

Saint of the Week 

The Leper Priest, the Hero of Molokai. Born in 
Tremelo, Belgium, on January 3, 1840, he joined 
the Congregation of Sacred Hearts of Jesus and 
Mary in 1860. He was born Joseph and received 
the name Damien in religious life. In 1864, he was 
sent to Honolulu, Hawaii, where he was 
ordained. For the next nine years he worked in 

missions on the big island, Hawaii. In 1873, he went to the 
leper colony on Molokai, after volunteering for the 
assignment. Damien cared for lepers of all ages, but was 
particularly concerned about the children segregated in the 
colony. He announced he was a leper in 1885 and continued 
to build hospitals, clinics, and churches, and some six 
hundred coffins. He died on April 15 , on Molokai. 
Slandered by a Protestant minister, Mr. Hyde, Damien was 
defended by Robert Louis Stevenson, who wrote an 
impassioned defense of Damien in 1905. He was declared 
venerable in 1977. Pope John Paul II declared him beatified 
on June 4, 1995. 
 
On February 21, 2009, the Vatican announced that Father 
Damien would be canonized. The ceremony took place in 
Rome on October 11, 2009, in the presence of King Albert II 
of the Belgians and Queen Paola as well as the Belgian 
Prime Minister and several cabinet ministers, completing 
the process of canonization. 
 
"Not without fear and loathing," Pope Benedict underlined, 
"Father Damien made the choice to go on the island of 
Molokai in the service of lepers who were there, abandoned 
by all. So he exposed himself to the disease of which they 
suffered. With them he felt at home. The servant of the 
Word became a suffering servant, leper with the lepers, 
during the last four years of his life." 
 
He continued, "To follow Christ, Father Damien not only 
left his homeland, but has also staked his health so he, as 
the word of Jesus announced in today's Gospel tells us, 
received eternal life." 
 
The figure of Father Damien, Benedict XVI added, "teaches 
us to choose the good fight not those that lead to division, 
but those that gather us together in unity." 
 
Damien's symbols are a tree and a dove.  Saint Damien is 
patron of outcasts, those with leprosy, HIV and AIDS.  The 
world's only Roman Catholic memorial  to those who have 
died of the latter diseases at the Église Saint-Pierre-Apôtre 
in Montreal, Quebec, is consecrated to him.  Damien’s date 
of canonization is October 11. 

St. Damien of Molokai 

http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=6477
http://www.catholic.org/shopping/?category=28
http://www.catholic.org/bible/book.php?id=50
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=1031
http://www.catholic.org/saints
http://www.catholic.org/photos/
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PASTORAL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
The purpose of the Pastoral Council is to provide and 
inspire leadership within the parish and to provide 
counsel to the Pastor on matters affecting the life and 
ministry of the parish community both as 
representatives and as leaders of the community. 
Contact Mary Rinehart for more information at:  
651-771-1185.  
 
St. Bernardõs Facilities Committee 
We are looking for a few individuals who would be 
interested in helping review, prioritize, and 
recommend maintenance projects and repairs for our 
campus.  The committee is working with the 
maintenance staff to make recommendations to the 
Parish Finance Council and the pastor for repairs or 
improvements that are needed.  Maintenance, 
construction trades, or DIY experience would be a 
plus, but is not necessary. Over the past few years, the 
committee has been  involved in projects like the 
lighting upgrades in the church and gyms, the 
replacement of the church roof and repairs to our 
heating plant.    
 
This is a great opportunity to learn about and see some 
of the areas of the church many people never see, but 
are absolutely critical for keeping things going at St. 
Bernard’s.  If you are interested, or have questions 
please contact John Stafford at  651-260-4646  
jhstafford53@comcast.net   
 
 
Spaghetti Dinner 
The Rice St. Athletic Club will hold its 
annual Spaghetti Dinner on Saturday, 
October 24 the from 4:00-7:00pm at the St. 
Bernard’s Parish Center.  The cost is $8.00 
for adults and $4.00 for children (11 and under).  The 
Rice Street Athletic Club is a local non profit 
organization whose main purpose is to promote youth 
activities in the North End area. 

 II-Paul Schreier & Margaret Sachi 
   
 
 
 

Around the Archdiocese  
 
 
Listening Sessions with Archbishop Hebda to help 
inform Pope Francis’ choice for our new archbishop:  
Please find these resources on the event page: Flyer, 
Poster, Pulpit Announcement http://
www.archspm.org/archspm_events/listening-sessions
-with-archbishop-hebda-to-help-inform-pope-francis-
choice-for-our-new-archbishop/  
Pope Francis has emphasized the importance of 
dialogue in the life of the Church. And in the spirit of 
speaking and listening in charity, the Archdiocese of 
Saint Paul and Minneapolis is hosting a series of 
listening sessions. Archbishop Hebda will lead the 
sessions to hear your input on our strengths, our 
challenges, and what characteristics are important in a 
new archbishop. Feedback gathered during these 
sessions will be shared with those responsible for 
advising Pope Francis as he makes this important 
choice and with the new Archbishop whenever he is 
named. Summaries will be published in The Catholic 
Spirit. 
Monday, November 2:  
7 – 9 p.m., Saint Peter, Forest Lake 
Tuesday, November 3: 
 7 – 9 p.m., Divine Mercy, Faribault 
Wednesday, November 4: 
 7 – 9 p.m., Woulfe Alumni Hall, Anderson Student 
Center, University of St. Thomas, St. Paul 

 

 
 

  
St. Bernard’s                                                     

2015 
 

Mary Rinehart (Chair)  rinehart1103@q.com     651-771-1185 
Melinda Perfect (Vice Chair) melindadobon@yahoo.com 
Barb Graff 651-646-5196 
Tom Kneissel 651-276-3045 
Amy Doucette amy.doucette2011@gmail.com 
Kathy Huonder kathyh2580@yahoo.com 
Neil Blageo nblageo@msn.com 

 FATHER FLOOD 

Parish & Community Events 
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